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Mr Mallinson (in his capacity as Head of Emergency Planning) presented the Living in Fear: Health and Social Impacts of the Floods in Carlisle 2005 on behalf of Mr R Carroll of St Martins College.  Mr Carroll had been unable to attend the meeting.

Mr Mallinson outlined the following points he had discussed with Mr Carroll with regard to the recommendations made in the report:

· Recommendation 2 – During the flood Radio Cumbria were used to put information out to the public.  This was already agreed as standard practice during any emergency.

· Recommendation 4 – The Government regularly published details of the kit people should have in their homes in case of emergencies.  The kit includes torches, candles and drinking water.  Items such as water proof boxes would not be practical because if people had to be evacuated from their homes they would not be able to take the box with them.

· Recommendation 7 – Some streets suffered further flooding in the same year (October 2005) after heavy downpours, which was mainly due to the contractors blocking the drains.  The drains are now monitored more regularly, unfortunately contractors cannot be monitored at all times.

· Recommendation 9 – Communities Reunited was set up as a specific and tailored response to the floods to assist in the recovery of the victims.  The Emergency Plan now included a more comprehensive Humanitarian Assistance Centre, including the knowledge gained from the response to the London bombings and particularly how the families of the victims also required support.

· Recommendation 13 – Security in the event of any emergency is identified in the Emergency Plan.  During the floods the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership assisted with the costs of private security.

· Recommendation 14 – The definition of flood plains changed two weeks before the flood.  The City Council would not allow future development on flood plains.

Mr Mallinson stated that the report was a good means of holding a lot of information and opinions in one place and was excellent in terms of speaking to the people involved.  The report highlighted the problems with the NHS which had also been picked up during the investigation by this Committee of the aftermath of the Foot and Mouth Disease.  Mr Mallinson stated he had responded informally to the report.

In considering the Report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) In response to a Members’ questions Mr Mallinson stated that he would respond formally to the report.  He also stated that Mr Carroll had circulated the report to all of the relevant organisations.

(b)
In response to a Member’s question Mr Mallinson responded that the mental health aspect of any emergency was important to follow up but during the foot and mouth outbreak and the flood it had been difficult to get the NHS to move away from traditional methods of support.  The Emergency Planning team and the Primary Care Trust in Lancashire were developing the provision of support to victims outside of the traditional methods of presenting within the health sector.  When it is complete in Lancashire it was hoped that it would be developed in Cumbria.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Report be welcomed.

2) That the report be forwarded to the Executive and the Resilience Forum.







